
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

RESOURCES OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY PANEL
HELD ON 17 JUNE 2010

ROSP.55/10
PROVISIONAL CAPITAL OUTTURN 2009/10 AND



REVISED CAPITAL PROGRAMME 2010/11

The Assistant Director (Resources) (Mr Mason) submitted report RD.10/10 on the Provisional Outturn for the Council's Capital Budget, together with details of the revised Capital Programme for 2010/11.  He informed Members that the outturn showed that the net underspend for Council services as at 31 March 2010 once committed expenditure totalling £1,459,100 was taken into account was £73,614.  He added that some schemes had resulted in underspends (after carry forward requests) in the year, the main ones being summarised in the report.

He set out the position with regard to carry forward requests on the Capital Programme.  He also identified for Members the resources which had been used to fund the 2009/10 Capital Programme and detailed the 5 year Capital Programme for the period 2010/11 to 2014/15.  He reported that the total for 2010/11 was £12,803,500 based upon the programme agreed by Council in February 2010, the commitments carried forward from 2009/10 of £1,459,100; £6,000 included from 2011/12; and £4,200 of other adjustments relating to additional external contributions and direct revenue funding identified to fund the early replacement of a vehicle in 2010/11. 

Mr Mason commented that it had been recognised that the carry forwards from 2009/10 had increased the 2010/11 capital programme to £12,8m and a further review was recommended to ensure that the Council had the capacity to deliver that level of capital programme.  To that end, the 2010/11 programme needed to be reviewed by Project Officers to ensure schemes could be completed in line with both the projected budget and projected timescales.  He also outlined the proposed funding arrangements for the revised 2010/11 programme.

The Executive had on 4 June 2010 considered the report (EX.078/10 refers) and decided:

“(1)
That the Executive noted the net underspend on the Capital Programme as at 31 March 2010 of £73,614 which included committed expenditure to be met in 2010/11 totalling £1,459,100 which had been approved under delegated powers by the Assistant Director (Resources).

(2)
That the Executive recommended the City Council on 29 June 2010 to agree the use of the Sheepmount Reserve in 2009/10 to fund expenditure on Sheepmount Drainage.

(3)
That the revised Capital Programme for 2010/11, as detailed in Appendix B to Report RD.10/10 be recommended to the City Council on 29 June 2010 for approval.

(4)
That the Executive noted the reduction of the Regional Housing Pot capital grant in 2010/11, noting that steps had been taken to mitigate the impact of the reduction on the capital programme by re-profiling the Housing Strategy scheme over five years.”

In considering the report Members raised the following comments and questions:

· They had some concerns regarding the revenue implications of the capital programme as a result of the proposed Sands development which had been displayed in the deputy Chief Executive’s office.

The Portfolio Holder responded that if the Council provided the funding on the scale suggested it was anticipated that Carlisle Leisure Limited would operate with a smaller grant than they were currently receiving.  This was one issue, among many, that had to be considered when determining whether the Council could afford to proceed or not.  

· Would the Council have to consider borrowing to fund the Sands development?
The Portfolio Holder stated that it was an enormous undertaking for the Council to commit to a project of this scale in the current climate.  If it was necessary for the Council to consider a loan for the project then the Council would have to give serious consideration to their commitment and would require a robust business plan.

Members commented that the project appeared to be well developed and added that the Council had obviously invested in the development of the scheme.

Dr Gooding reminded the Panel that full Council had agreed a supplementary estimate to carry out the design work for the development so costings could be carried out.  The Council had not committed to the completion of the scheme as there were a number of issues for Members to consider before a commitment to the scheme was made.  He added that the University were committed to the development and it had been an integral part of their business plan.

The Portfolio Holder added that if the University could not go ahead then the Council could proceed with a smaller scheme but he hoped that this would not happen as the full scheme was more desirable.  The total amount needed for the project was £15m, £5m from the University and £10m from the Council.  The money from the University was to provide facilities that they specifically needed so the scheme could go ahead without these.

· There should be a thorough assessment of the capital programme to ensure that it is more realistic.  There was concern that some of the projects were made public and therefore expectations were raised before there had been any agreement on how they could be progressed.  Members felt that a piece of task and finish work should be carried out that looked at what the Council sought to do from the capital programme point of view.
RESOLVED – That the Panel explore the possibility of a Task and Finish Group on major projects at their Development Session in July.
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